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Pikkewyntjies/Penguinkidz Pre-Primary 

“Where creativity makes learning fun” 

GPS Co-ordinates : 34° 21’ 17.95”S  18° 52’ 49.91” E Zaan Cilliers [Principal] (073) 572-8120 

E-mail  : penguinkidz@hotmail.com Dina’s Corner 

Facebook : Pikkewyntjies/Penguinkidz Pre-School Mooi Uitsig 

WEBPAGE : www.pikkewyntjies.org Betty’s Bay 
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NEWSLETTER  —  AUGUST  2024 

INTRODUCTION: 
First of all, I would like to introduce our staff to everybody  ..…  the faces behind 
all the hard work that is being done here at school. 
 
Most of you know me  …..  I have been at the school for 17 years. 
The second photo is Genevieve Carolus.  She is a qualified ECD Level 4 teacher 
and has been with us for 7 years. 
Third is Valnay Smith who has just qualified as an ECD Level 4 teacher and has 
been at the school for 4 years. 
Fourth is Rose Krewitz, ECD Level 5 teacher in the Grade R class and has been 
with us for 3 years. 
Last, but not least, Jamie Hartnick, our Cook, who has been with us for 2 years. 
 
I am truly grateful to each one. Their dedication, hard work, and unwavering 
commitment, does not go unnoticed.  Every day, they bring passion, creativity 
and care to everything they do, and it makes all the difference.  They are the 
heart of this team, and I’m truly fortunate to have them by my side. 

mailto:penguinkidz@hotmail.com
http://www.pikkewyntjies.org/


 

 

One of the things we do at Pikkewyntjies is to always give back to the Community.  This will be 

the second year that we have bought some winter school uniforms for the kids that have left us for 

“big school”.  We use the money that we raise during our February Challenge every year, thanks 

to our Challenger.  Nearly 40 kids benefit every year from this. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another thing we do at Pikkewyntjies is provide annual Christmas hampers for our kids.  Last 

year we started giving food hampers to our children so that they could also enjoy Christmas.  The 

response from the parents was overwhelming last year and brought tears to our eyes.  If anybody 

would like to donate towards this project, please use your name and “HAMPERS” as the 

reference in your deposit. 

 

 
 

 

HAPPY MOMENTS 

    

SCHOOL  UNIFORMS 

CHRISTMAS  HAMPERS 



 

 

 

 

 

This is also the second year that the Science Lab visited our school.  This is always one of the 

highlights for our children.  They just love all the science projects and the magic that goes with it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Lauren Carolus started at Pikkewyntjies when she was only 

3 years old.  It is hard to believe that she is already celebrating 

her Matric Farewell.  Her Mom, Genevieve, is one of our 

teachers.  Well done, Lauren, we are very proud of you! 

 

We wish you all the best with your exams! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINI  SCIENCE  LAB 

  

 

MATRIC  FAREWELL 



This year was the first year we had a “Pyjama Day”.  The tables 

were loaded with all kinds of snacks that most of the parents 

donated, and we ended the day with burgers and chips. 

 

What a day  —  we enjoyed it just as much as the kids! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

These girls used their imagination and utilised anything they could find to represent a baby tied to their 

backs with their sweaters/jackets.  Well done, mommies! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PYJAMA  DAY 

  

MOMMIES  WITH  BABIES 

 

  

BEFORE 

AFTER 



 

 
Our kids are so lucky  ..…  Charlotte Keens from W.I.N.G.S. donated these most beautiful quilted 

blankets to all our kids.  Each one is different and every child has his/her own with their names written 

on it.  Thank you so much to all the ladies who helped with this awesome project! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KIDS  GETTING  SPOILT 

 

 

TIME  TO  LEARN  NOW .…. 
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THIS  IS  WHERE  EARLY  LEARNING  HAPPENS 

WITH  LOTS  OF  FUN  FOR  THE  LITTLE  ONES! 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

PIKKIES  CLASS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

  

Arnold 

turned 

5 

Natalia 

turned 4 



 

 
 MAAIKE 

 J A RUSSELL 

 BONNIE DU TOIT 

 LORETTE LUCKETT 

 ASK IT 

 JANINE FLINT 

 GEMMA 

 M BLYTH 

 W.I.N.G.S. 

 DANIEL AND SHEETAL 

 LAKESIDE CHAPEL 

 C M CUTHBERT 

 DAVID & RACHEL FOWKES 

 MICHAEL MERKEL 

 PAREE GORDHAN 

 STEFANIE VENTER 

 ANDREW CARDOSA 

 STEMRAY 

 JUDY NEW 

 SANDRA, GLORIA AND TEAM AT OUR CHARITY SHOP 

 

Warm hugs 

Zaan and kids 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DONATIONS CAN BE MADE TO:  PIKKEWYNTJIES PRE-PRIMARY, FNB (SA donors), 

BANKING DETAILS: FIRST RAND BANK (Overseas donors), CHEQUE ACC, BRANCH: 

210460, ACCOUNT NO.: 62147034988 

SWIFT CODE: FIRNZAJJ 
 

Pikkewyntjies, under the auspices of the Kleinmond Child Welfare which, in turn, is a branch of C.W.S.A.  Registered as a non-profit 

organization (Act 71 of 1997) 003-390 NPO  FR 08 000 83 000 

 

DONATIONS  –  MONEY  AND  IN  KIND 

 


